
NOTES:JANUARY 2, 2022

Holiday Office Hours - Monday 1/3 - Closed

- Sunday, February 6th

Happy New Year! We can’t wait to see what God does in 2022!

As we look ahead to our upcoming Annual Meeting on February 
6, 2022, the Elder Board would like to notify all congregants of a 
proposal to ratify the revised version of the EFCA’s Statement of 
Faith and make the requisite change to our constitution. 
In 2019, the Evangelical Free Church of America chose to alter 
its Statement of Faith, Section 9 labeled “Christ’s Return”, by 
removing the word “premillennial” and replacing it with 
“glorious”. We, the Elder Board at RCC, are proposing to change 
our own local church’s constitution to re�ect the revised, 2019 
EFCA’s Statement of Faith.

If you would like to learn more, there are copies of the Statement 
of Faith for you to take in the church lobby, with a note further 
clarifying the change.

Come discover the basics of RCC by attending our Membership 
Classes beginning next Sunday, January 9th and 16th, after the 
2nd service at 12pm. For more information and to register go to 
www.rich�eldcc.org/events

If you have any questions, please contact Keith Gove at 
keithg@rich�eldcc.org or contact the church of�ce at 
714.524.1744.


